PUBLIC MEETING OF THE DEWEYVILLE TOWN COUNCIL
MINUTES
THURSDAY APRIL 9, 2015
7:00 PM DEWEYVILLE TOWN HALL
10870 N HWY 38 DEWEYVILLE, UTAH

Attendance Mayor Thayne Council Member Andersen
Council Member Spackman Town Clerk Kathy Gudmundson

Absent Council Member Bingham  Council Member Kliger

Visitors Sherie Goring, Stacy Archeluta

Meeting opened at 7:00 p.m

1. Opening Ceremony—Mayor Thayne gave a prayer and led the Pledge of Allegiance.

2. Public Comments: This is an opportunity for the public to address the council.
Please limit your comments to three minutes one time. Please speak in a courteous
and professional manner.

3. Approval of Agenda—Council Member Spackman moved to approve the agenda and Council
Member Andersen seconded the motion. All Ayes

Aye Votes: Mayor Thayne Council Member Andersen
Council Member Spackman

4. Approval of March 12, 2015 Council Meeting Minutes—Council Member Spackman approved the
March 12, 2015 minutes and Council Member Andersen seconded. All ayes.

Aye Votes: Mayor Thayne Council Member Andersen
Council Member Spackman

5. Proposed Approval of Monthly Bills—Council Member Spackman motioned to approve the bills
and Council Member Andersen seconded the motion. All ayes. Bear River Conservancy District
will pay us about $3200 rather than us invoicing them quarterly. There was a discussion of the
recycling bin and the costs involved.

Aye Votes: Mayor Thayne Council Member Andersen
Council Member Spackman

6. 2016 Budget Discussion—We will be discussion the tentative budget next month. In June, we will
adopt the permanent budget for 2016. The Mayor received a prebid from Grover for about $20,000
for the Deweyville/Elwood Spring renovation. The Forest Department wants us to grate and lock
the road and activate the trough with a trickle float. Hansen told us that we should wait a year so
we are not in a drought year. Grover said we should do it now in the dry year and then we will find
a permanent water source. Elwood agrees that we should do it now.



7. Planning and Zoning Review—RR35 lots were voted to be /2 acre lots. The Commission is
working on other changes and will present it to the Council when they are done.

New Business:

8. Park and Cemetery Discussion--One of the Bear River High School Clubs is going to clean the
Deweyville cemetery. Andrew is working on the Park and Mark Taylor will be helping.

9. Fire Truck Discussion—The truck is a county vehicle and because of liability issues can only be
driven by fire department employees. Mayor Thayne will check on the usage because he thinks the
town is insuring the truck. He will also check to see if the town can have a set of keys.

10. Arbor Day/ Memorial Day —May 22" will be Arbor Day. Sherie Goring has people coming to plant
trees and do cleanup on the walking trail. Bill Kam will speak at Memorial Day. Scouts will
present Color Guard and will put flags on veterans graves.

11. Street Improvement at the RR crossing—Council Member Spackman cleared up the issue with
Mr. Ching. Their data base didn’t show Highway 102 as a state road. So Council member
Spackman called and they will update their database.

12. ISO survey for fire insurance protection—The Fire Chief will do an inspection. That inspection
will determine insurance rates. Council Member Andersen will be in charge of getting them any
information they need.

13. Rindlesbacher’s have decided to quit as our town greeters. It was suggested that Kam might be
willing to accept the position.

Unfinished Business:

14. Deweyville/Elwood Cold Water Spring Renovation—Council Member Andersen motioned to
proceed with the renovation. Council Member Spackman seconded. All ayes.

Aye Votes: Mayor Thayne Council Member Andersen
Council Member Spackman

15. Fire District Information, Emergency Management—The new storage shed needs to be organized
and the decision as to what to put in there needs to be made. Do we want shelves? At the Fire
District meeting the discussion will be about the bylaws. Emergency Management will have a drill
at the end of April. There will be a meeting on Saturday at 9 a.m.

Council Member Reports:

16. Water and Roads (Nathan Spackman)—Council Member Spackman will get Sign Pro to make a
slow sign for the Arbon Road. Water is pumping steadily. District is happy. UKON may be able
to slow the amount of water they are taking by the end of April.

17. Documentation, Public Info. Ordinance Enforcement (Eric Anderson) Residential burn ends May
30. This is going to be a serious fire season. There may be statewide conservation measures.

18. Park, Walking Trail, Tree Board P&Z, (Joe Kliger)

19. Buildings and Cemetery Maintenance (Todd Bingham)

Council Member Spackman motioned to adjourn. Council Member Andersen seconded. All ayes.

Aye Votes: Mayor Thayne Council Member Andersen
Council Member Spackman

Adjourned at 8:05 pm.






